
tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ !ŘǊƛŀƴ aŀȅǿŀƭŘ  

5ŜǇǳǘȅ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ WŀƴŜ Dƛƭƭ  

DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ /ƘŀƛǊ 9ƭƛȊŀ IŀƴŘōǳǊȅ 

 

 

hǳǊ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

 

 

DIARY DATES 
Wednesday, 20th May 
Yr.10 Immunisations 

 

Tuesday, 26th May 
Governing Council 

 

Wednesday, 27th May 
National Simultaneous 

Storytime 
 

Monday, 8th June 
Queenôs Birthday 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

       From the Principal and Deputy Principal 

As SA continues to have success at keeping Covid-19 at bay, it is simply 
 fantastic to see learning getting back to what we know works.  We hope 
over the next two weeks we can start reinstating all learning programs for our 
school which includes the Boarding House. We are currently working closely with 
the Department and the Minister to ensure all risks and concerns are covered for 

child and staff safety and welfare. 

Student Free Day Monday, 18th May: We really appreciate your support with 
the change in date for our Student Free Day. Some of our ancillary staff were able 
to work on student learning data and collating this into support documents to 
assist with student support and teacher programs. Our teachers worked tirelessly 
on adapting our Site Plan, improving ways to provide formative feedback and 
assessment using the Teaching for Effective Learning Framework and Dylan 
Williams' amazing work around genuine and effective formative assessment 
strategies.  
During the day our teachers then worked on this with their next Simon Breakspear 

Teaching sprint to trial over the coming weeks and review for effectiveness.  

Attendance: While we have been supporting parent choice during this 
pandemic, we now expect all public school students who are well and not 
considered vulnerable to COVID-19 to attend school or preschool. 

Students are required to attend school unless they are: 

*  feeling unwell, 
*  have a chronic medical condition or compromised immune system and 
 are not able to attend school on advice from their medical practitioner, 
*  live in a household with others that are deemed vulnerable to COVID-19 and 
are not able to attend school on advice of their medical practitioner, 

*  have been diagnosed with COVID-19 or have been required to self-isolate by 

SA Health. 

Parent Drop Off and Pick Up: A reminder to parents that when dropping off 

and picking up students to please adhere to social spacing.  We should be 
keeping 1.5m distancing between adults at all times. We will let you know when 

volunteers are allowed back on site as well, but currently they are not. 

SRC Fluoro Day: The Year 9 class, with the support of the SRC, did a 
fantastic job organising Fluoro Friday last week, which was a fun way to not just 
brighten the day but to also celebrate some normality and regular school events. 
We look forward to trialing with you our online SRC Induction that will be 
published later this week and we will continue to look at ways to operate in 
different formats to get back on track with learning and supporting our students to 

be the best they can be. 



Reminder G.C. Meeting next week: Next Tuesday, 26th May our meeting will start, for those who wish, 

with a review of the new building plans and discussion/review of buildings being removed, at 6:30pm 

from the Community Library. The regular meeting will then be held in the Community Library to allow for 

Social Spacing and an option to phone/Zoom in for those who wish, at 7.00pm.  

Assets: Governing Council will review our new building plans and site locations etc. prior to their 

meeting next Tuesday 26th.  We are on track to undertake demolition of some classrooms during Term 4, 

and we are aiming to have our new Science/Arts and General Purpose classrooms and decking in place 

for the start of the 2021 School Year.  

In saying this we are still transitioning our Student Services to the Library to make space for teacher work 

stations, adding the finishing touches to our Hall classrooms and then we will start transitioning teachers/

students out of the buildings that will be demolished. We know this is creating some major temporary 

changes but it is important we do this now and over the next fifteen weeks to make the transition as 

smooth as possible. We apologise for any disruption this causes or concern but some short term pain will 

see us with vastly improved facilities for specialist subjects such as Science and Art along with other 

learning areas to continue the improvement cycle of our school.   

In summary our world this year is vastly different from past years but the ability, support and assistance 

everyone has shown is greatly appreciated as we have all undertaken steep learning curves and 

changes in the way we operate and function. We will clearly need to consider further options and 

practices for the future to assist everyone should the need arise again to move to online/hybrid learning 

models.  

Thank you again for your willingness to try and persistence/resilience to support when we have had to 

adapt as we go. 

Regards 

Adrian and Jane 


